
WAC 392-101-005  Administrative practices regarding hearings and 
rule proceedings.  The superintendent of public instruction is gov-
erned by the state Administrative Procedure Act, chapter 34.05 RCW, 
the Washington State Register Act, chapter 34.08 RCW, and the state 
office of Administrative Hearings Act, chapter 34.12 RCW. These acts 
govern the conduct of "rule" making proceedings and the conduct of 
"contested case" hearings as these terms are defined in RCW 34.05.010 
(2) and (3). Appearances in representative capacities before the su-
perintendent of public instruction; the procedures and conditions gov-
erning petitions for declaratory rulings or the adoption, amendment, 
or repeal of a rule; and, the standards, procedures and conditions 
governing the conduct of contested case hearings and proceedings by or 
before the superintendent of public instruction shall be as set forth 
in rules of the state code reviser and the office of administrative 
hearings as now or hereafter amended. The rules of the code reviser 
are currently set forth in chapters 1-08 and 1-21 WAC. The rules of 
the office of administrative hearings are currently set forth in chap-
ter 10-08 WAC.

All other regulatory actions and hearings conducted by the super-
intendent of public instruction may be conducted informally at the 
discretion of the superintendent.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 34.05.220 [(1)](a). WSR 89-23-001 (Order 
15), § 392-101-005, filed 11/2/89, effective 12/3/89. Statutory Au-
thority: RCW 34.04.020. WSR 83-17-057 (Order 83-5), § 392-101-005, 
filed 8/17/83; Order 7-75, § 392-100-005, filed 12/22/75.]
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